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Key Dates

Did you know that the 
term dates for this 
academic year, as well 
as the following year, 
are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

Year 11 Parents Evening
Telephone calls from Mon, 
23 Nov to Weds, 25 Nov.

Reverse Advent 
Calendar Donations
Mon, 23 November to 
Weds, 9 Dec.

End of Autumn Term 
Fri, 18 December 2020
Early lunch followed by 
school closure at 1.10pm.Jordan's Original 'Happy Place'!

Everyone at Penwortham Priory Academy is rooting for former pupil Jordan North 
as he takes on the challenge of ‘I’m A Celebrity…Get Me Out Of Here.’ 

The Radio One DJ, a keen Burnley FC fan, has proved a hit in the castle in Wales 
and Priory staff say it is no wonder he has bonded with Coronation Street favourite 
Beverley Callard, who plays Liz McDonald in ‘The Street.’ 

Assistant Head Mrs Crank, who was his ICT teacher when Jordan was at Priory, 
said: “One of my many favourite memories of Jordan was when he came into 
lesson one day and he sat there quite quiet and subdued.  

“Having left Jordan for a few minutes to see if he needed time or if he wanted to 
chat, he then shouted at the top of his voice ‘Oh no! I’ve forgotten to set record for 
Corrie tonight for me and my mum!’ 

“We all laughed and Jordan then continued to share with the class not only how 
much his mum meant to him, but his love of Corrie and what was happening in 
‘The Street’.  

“Everyone in the class was just drawn in by him as he talked about the characters 
and the storyline, and he ended with: ‘You lot don’t know what you are missing by 
not watching Corrie!’” 

Jordan left Priory in 2006 but returned in 2018 for the school’s annual awards 
evening, to present prizes and give a speech. Continued page 4...

Year 11 
Interventions

Monday 
Science
History

Tuesday
Maths

Thursday
English
Geography
History

Friday
Geography

See inner pages for 
details or pupils can speak 
with their subject teacher.
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Our very best wishes to Mrs Bullock as she 
starts her maternity leave .... and welcome 
back Mrs Farley!
The Head of Year 7, Mrs Bullock, has now begun her 
maternity leave.  In perfect timing, Mrs Farley, returns from 
her maternity leave to resume the role from 1 December.  

For the interim week, Head of PE Mr Bullock, will look after any 
matters concerning Year 7.  On the occasion that he needs to start his 
paternity leave early, leadership for the year group will be taken on by 
the pastoral team.

Mrs Farley will also continue as Transition Manager and Mrs Crank will 
remain in charge of all in-year admission enquiries until further notice.

On her return in September, Mrs Bullock will lead Year 8 thereby 
continuing to take care of the pupils she knows best.  

From Mon, 23 Nov - Mon, 30 Nov -	
Mr Bullock can be contacted at m.bullock@priory.lancs.sch.uk

From Tues, 1 December - 		
Mrs Farley can be contacted at l.farley@priory.lancs.sch.uk Mrs Farley returns on 1 December

Aerosols in School
A reminder that aerosols should not be brought into school.  As well as being 
a flammable risk, the use of aerosols is a real health hazard to asthma suffers.

Spraying an aerosol can trigger an asthma attack.
Pupils wanting to bring deodorants into school for use after PE or activity should 
use alternative products such as a roll on, stick or pump spray.

As you will appreciate we want to ensure that all pupils and staff are protected 
from the dangers caused by these products; therefore could all parents help 
ensure this rule is followed and that sprays and aerosols are not purchased for 
use in school.

If a banned product is found it will be confiscated as we will assume the intention is to use it.

Thank you for your co-operation.
Mrs Bullock, Mrs Bailey, Mrs Ham, 

Mr Faulkner, Mrs Eastham - =Heads of Year
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In their Art & Design lessons Year 8 carousel 
two are currently exploring the theme 
'Mexican Day of the Dead'. The introduction 
to which is the accurate drawing of a skull. 
Pupils are learning how to closely observe 
and how to apply tonal shading to their 
pieces, to create realism.

Here's some fabulous pencil 
drawings from E2 and W2 - Billy 

M (R6), Jamie C (H6), Samuel D (H3), Thea R 
(R1), Chloe B (H4), Jake S (R3). 

Year 9 carousel two pupils have spent the 
last few art lessons looking at how to closely 
observe and replicate shape. They have then 
investigated the use of texture and tone to create 
different effects. Some skilled artwork here from 
E2 and W2 Dylan P (H4), Paige C (H1).

Mrs Hopes 
Lead Te\acher of Art
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Continued from front page...

“I actually felt nervous giving a speech!” said Jordan at the 
time. “I came to Priory from Years Nine-11 as I travelled 
around a lot as my dad was in the army. I absolutely loved it.  
I left school with GCSEs, mostly Bs and Cs. 

“Mrs Crank was good to me and I still keep in touch with her. I 
also liked Miss Wilson who taught me English, she had a big 
influence on me, and Mrs Scott, who has retired. She was my 
form teacher and she took no nonsense!” 

Headteacher, Mr Eastham said everyone loved Jordan at 
Priory.  

“Jordan was a brilliant student. His personality shone in every lesson and he worked hard and 
gave his all. He got on with everyone, including staff and pupils, and he would always share his 
favourite TV viewings, including his love of Coronation Street. 
 
“He enjoyed school in general, but his favourite subjects were English 
with Mrs Wilson, sadly she passed away a few years ago.  She always 
brought out the best in Jordan and allowed him to shine at any opportunity.  
Mrs Scott (Head of Music, when Jordan was here) was his form tutor and 
he had a wonderful relationship with her and she always saw Jordan’s 
potential.  

“Jordan also enjoyed Mrs Crank’s ICT lessons where they’d often 
talk about music, updates on current soaps and his family, as well as 
completing the work set. Every lesson with Jordan was one to be enjoyed 
and he brightened up the day. 

“Jordan had a bubbly personality, we recall his friendliness with everyone 
and he was always considerate, kind and thoughtful.” 

Mr Eastham, a Preston North End fan, does recall one special time which showed Jordan’s humour – and love 
of the Clarets! 

“He showed his cheeky side the year Preston North End 
got through to the Play-Off final in 2005 at the Millennium 
Stadium against West Ham.  Being Head of PE back then, 
in order to support our home town club, I said that any PNE 
fans could wear their PNE shirts for PE lessons in the week 
leading up to the final.  

“It’ll come as no surprise then to know, given Jordan’s love of 
Burnley, that he turned up to PE in his Burnley shirt instead! 

Continued next page...
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Jordan North  | Class of 2006
It seems many of you are #TEAMJORDAN as our 
Facebook post below went viral in Priory terms.   Since 
we  announced to our followers the news of a former 
pupil going into the I'm a Celeb 
castle last Sunday, Penwortham 
Priory Academy has appeared 
in the newsfeeds of over 35,000 
people (and counting!)  We're 
absolutely astounded!

...continued from page 5

“I sent him an email the other day to wish him all 
the best with ‘I’m a Celebrity’ – though of course he 
won’t get it until the experience is all over for him. 

I said, to make up 
for that week when 
I allowed everyone 
to come into school 
wearing PNE shirts 
– when he wins…
I’ve said I’ll wear a 
Burnley shirt for the 
day!” 

Everyone is rooting for Jordan. 

“We’ve always supported and believed in Jordan,” 
said Mr Eastham. “When he worked at Rock FM, 
he kept in touch and told us how things were going 
and when we heard he was moving to London to 
take up work at Radio 1 we’d get in touch and wish 
him all the luck.  He knew this move wasn’t going 
to be easy but we all believed in him and even now 
he keeps in touch with Mrs Crank and the family 
always listen to him on Radio 1. 

“As for doing I’m A Celebrity, we are 
delighted to hear Jordan is on the show 
and are glad people are seeing the real, 
true, honest, kind-hearted Jordan.“ 

Jordan presenting at the Year 11 leavers celebration 
assembly when he returned to Priory in November 2018.
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Mr Gee 
Assistant Headteacher

Year 11 Parents Evening
Unfortunately, parents evening cannot run in its normal way this year.  As a 
result, the event will be via a telephone call from your child’s teachers over 
three days:

Mon, 23 November: 	 Maths + Option Group A 
Tues, 24 November: 	 English + Option Group B 
Weds, 25 November: 	 Science + Option Group C

In order to facilitate the smooth running of the evening Year 11 pupils have been given an appointment sheet 
for each of their subjects to bring home to you.  These sheets will be clearly marked with the day, teacher and 
subject and ask you to include the phone number you wish to be contacted on.

Please tick all the time slots when you will be free to receive a call. Staff will indicate when they are free from 
8.50am until 7.55pm.  You will need to do this for each subject’s appointment sheet.

Once you have completed the forms, please ask your child to return it to their subject teacher who will then 
confirm your time slot via your child.

A letter about the plan was emailed to all parents of Year 11 pupils 
on Monday and can be downloaded from the school website at www.
priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters

Masks in School
The wearing of face coverings has been mandatory in schools for 
several weeks now.  Over this time, we have had to provide masks 
repeatedly to many pupils who have forgotten or misplaced theirs 
and therefore, reluctantly, we have now taken the decision to 
charge a small fee for them. 

If a pupil arrives in school without a mask they should see their Head of Year, 
who will provide a disposable mask and may also contact their parent/carer.  
For the safety of all pupils and staff, repeated offenders will be sent home at 
the Head of Year’s discretion after three instances without a mask.

Masks will be charged at 50p each. This will be added to your child's SCOPay 
account for payment unless your child is able to pay this in cash at the time.

This does not apply to those who are exempt from wearing face coverings 
for medical reasons.  Any family requiring support should contact their child’s 
Head of Year.  

We will continue to educate and remind our young people of their responsibility in keeping all those that they may 
come into contact with, both at school and in our local community, safe, and we thank you for your continued 
support in doing this with your own daughters and 
sons too. Thank you for your support.,

Heads of Year

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters 
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters 
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It is great to see the hard work and effort that the vast majority 
of our science students put in week by week, despite the 
challenging circumstances. These are just some examples of student 
work from the past few weeks...

Reminder 
For Students and 
Parents
All year groups are set Science homework on Seneca 
(www.senecalearning.com). The homework can be found under the 
'Assignments' tab on the menu and is set Monday to Monday. 

If you need further assistance with this, please contact Mr Bedford by email d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk 

Speaking of Seneca homework: 
The following Year 11 students achieved excellent scores on their homework due 16 November:
Eleanor L,  Robyn W, Toby B, Amy L, Ben R, Zack L, Tilly McN, Dhilan C, Rebecca J, Adam W, Cerys S, Eleanor 
R, Ella W, Jodi E, Ishaq B, Lillie E-H, Katie M, Lucy J, Erin C, Louis F, Maddie W, Louisa R, Diogo P, Caitlin W.

And similarly from Year 10:
Libby W, Rhianne L, Oskar C, Tom D, Grace H, Abbie C, Lara M, Cora P, Josh P, Aidan R, James M, Erin M, 
Emily B, Josie M Jess S-Y, Lydia H, Charlie E-H, Jazmin A, Abi C, Alex P, Jacob D, Matthew H, Vidhi C, Sam 
M-B, Jacob H, Keira M, Daisy D, Reuben K, Ethan S.

And finally...  For those students who were not able to purchase a revision guide last year, we will 

be placing another order in the coming weeks. Full details about these are on the next page and letters, with the 
order form, have been distributed to pupils this week.  There's some good news - if you purchased a revision 
guide last year, you do not need another for Year 11 - it's all in the 
same book(s)! Mr Beford

Head of Science

http://www.senecalearning.com
mailto:d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk
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GCSE 
Science 
Revision 
Guides (Year 10 & 11)
These guides are on offer to Key Stage 4 pupils and letters have been 

given out this week by Science teachers.  The books are compatible with the AQA GCSE specifications that the 
school follows and as such, we strongly recommend their purchase.  The science department will be discussing 
with students how to make best use of them and how to revise effectively. 

Science Trilogy Foundation / Higher | Biology Higher Tier | Chemistry Higher Tier | Physics Higher Tier

If you would like to purchase any of these revision materials, please complete the order form which was attached 
to the letter and return it to your child’s Science teacher by Friday, 4 December. Payment must be made in 
advanced through your online SCOPay account.  

If you are unsure of which materials may be of benefit to your child, please ask them to discuss it with their 
Science teacher or contact Mr Bedford, Head of Science, by e-mail at d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk. Please 
note that these are the same books offered for purchase last year which cover the full course so there is no need 
to purchase these again.

A copy of the letter can also be downloaded from the school website at www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters   

Year 11 Science Interventions 
Following the first set of exams for Year 11, we are now running targeted 
intervention sessions for each of the three sciences. Your child should know 
if they have been specifically requested for Science intervention. Everyone 
is welcome however places will be allocated to the targeted students first. 
If you are unsure whether your child is on the intervention list or have any 
other questions, please email Mr Bedford at d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk.

These Science support sessions are held each Monday from 3:20pm until 4pm. 

The sessions will be run as a normal lesson and therefore standard school 
policies and procedures will apply. We would be most grateful for parental 
support by encouraging attendance for their best interest.

A letter has been emailed to parents this week and can also be downloaded 
from the school website at www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters   

mailto:d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters
mailto:d.bedford@priory.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters
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It All Added Up For 
Last Year's Year 11, Ryan
Whilst at Priory, Ryan took Maths masterclasses at Lancaster 
University which also supported his GCSE in Further Maths.  This 
week we received his certificate.

Ryan, who moved on from Priory this summer, was nominated by Head of Maths, Mr 
Kenrick, to attend the Royal Institution's Mathematics Masterclass at the university as 
he wanted to push himself further.

“It’s over six weeks and it’s two-and-half hours 
every time.  It’s to A-Level and degree level and 
I have learnt a lot from it", Ryan said at the time.

The RI Masterclasses are part of a nationwide 
programme of mathematics, engineering and 
computer science classes which have been 
running since 1981.  The courses bring top 
experts from academia and industry together with 
keen and talented young people for hands-on and 
interactive extra-curricular sessions.

Ryan achieved a Grade 8 in Maths and a Grade 
6 in Further Maths and is now doing both subjects 
at A-Level.  He intends to carry on to do a degree 
in Maths.

Mr Kenrick commented, “This year our 
Year 11s were record breakers in terms 
of achieving Grades 7-9 in Maths because they are 
also sitting the Further Maths qualification.  The extra GCSE has boosted their grades and we hope 
for even better results next year."

GCSE Further Maths sessions are with Mr Raynor every Tuesday after school for higher tier pupils.  Pupils should discuss 
this with their Maths teacher if they are interested in the course.

Photo of Ryan and Mr Kenrick taken in March this year.

Year 11 Maths Interventions

These additional classes are held on Tuesdays after school 
until 4pm.  

Selected pupils are to attend this intervention to work on specific weaknesses from practice paper assessments 
with their maths teacher.  Students are rotated as per need.

Mr Raynor also runs GCSE Further Maths classes at this time.  This is an extra qualification 
for higher tier students interested in studying Mathematics at college or wanting to 
improve their GCSE Maths target grade. Mr Kenrick

Head of Maths
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Week Teacher / Room Poem

26 November Mrs Gidden
EN3 Exposure

Mrs Webster 
EN1 Charge of the Light Brigade

Mr Faulkner
TBC Charge of the Light Brigade

3 December Mrs Robinson-Ali
EN2 Macbeth Act 1

Miss Thornton
EN4 Macbeth Act 1

Mrs Gidden
EN3 Romeo and Juliet Act 1

10 December Mrs Webster
EN1 Macbeth Act 1

Mrs Elliott
EN4 Macbeth Act 1

Mrs Gidden
EN3 Romeo and Juliet Act 1

Year 11 English 
Interventions - Thursdays
These additional classes are held on Thursdays after school until approx 
4pm.  

Pupils should see their English teacher first although may simply turn up for the session if they 
wish.  For some pupils these interventions will be compulsory if their 
teacher feels they are struggling with that area of study.  

Maximum number of pupils is 25 per class.

Mrs Gidden 
Head of English

Year 11 Humanities Interventions
Geography :  Year 11 interventions continue after school every Thursday and 
Friday until 4pm as per the rota previously advised. Pupils should see Mr Watters for 
a reminder of their sessions, if required, or parents may email ...
a.watters@priory.lancs.sch.uk.

History:  Year 11 interventions run every Monday and Thursday until 3.45am.  
Pupils should see Mr Eccles if they have any questions before the sesion or parents may 
email a.eccles@priory.lancs.sch.uk.

mailto:a.watters@priory.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:a.eccles@priory.lancs.sch.uk


Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

COMMUNITY & VOLUNTARY
Priory's Reverse Advent Calendar 
From Mon, 23 November to Weds, 9 December, we will be collecting for 
our reverse advent calendar. The collection is firstly for Penwortham's 
food bank supporting local families, and the second is for the homeless 
visiting the Foxton Centre.

We are asking families to bring in items over the two weeks, ready to distribute 
the week before school closes.

Both organisations have been very grateful for all our donations in the past in 
supporting those who have less than us.  This part of our Culture Focus for the 
term: Kindness.

What is a reverse advent calendar? Reverse advent calendars 
work by you filling them every day with items of food or clothing that can 
then be taken to a food bank or charity in order to help those less fortunate 
who are struggling at Christmas time.

In terms of the homeless, this year they are in need of the following:

•	 Hats, gloves, scarves
•	 New underwear and socks for both male and females
•	 Toiletries or toiletry gift sets they can give out as presents, baby wipes, lip 

balms
•	 Non–perishable food (anything in a tin or packet), along with bake at home 

bread, longlife milk
•	 Selection boxes and Christmas type chocolates/cakes/mince pies

Who do I leave my donations with in school? 

Before Period 1 lessons leading up to Weds, 9 December, pupils can take items to their bubble collection base:

Year 7 - PE office | Year 8 - Office between HU5 and HU6 | Year 9 - Humanities office | Year 10 - Pastoral corridor 
collection room | Year 11 - SC1

Here's a list of what the food bank is asking for... 
Anything in a tin or packet - 
•	 Coffee, tea, sugar
•	 Longlife milk
•	 Cereal and breakfast bars
•	 Biscuits, cakes, mince pies
•	 Selection boxes, chocolates
•	 Packets of dried food inc pasta and noodles
•	 Tinned pies
•	 Soup
•	 Jars of pasta sauce
•	 Tinned vegetables (inc potatoes, tomatoes)
•	 Tinned rice pudding, custard
•	 Beans and spaghetti
•	 Corned beef

•	 Men's and women's underwear
•	 Hats, scarves, gloves
•	 Shower gel, 
•	 Men's and women's deodorants
•	 Shampoo, conditioner
•	 Toothbrushes, toothpaste,
•	 Soaps, lip balm
•	 Gift sets
•	 Washing powder/tablets
•	 Towels

Mrs Hopes, Head of Learning for Life & 
Mrs Massey, Assistant Head of Science
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Miss Thornton 
English Teacher and Specialist Leader for Education

Quick Draw Rewards
Each week, teachers will nominate individuals who have particularly impressed 
them with their effort, attitude and engagement with their learning - giving a brief 
reason why. Teachers will let all pupils know if they have a nomination. Heads 
of Year will then draw a name at random from the list, one per year group.  The 
lucky pupils will then be contacted by Miss Thornton to receive their £5 voucher. 

Winning pupils have a choice of a £5 Amazon or Love2Shop voucher, both of 
which can be spent online, or a £5 Costa Coffee voucher.

Randomly chosen winners from last week were:

Year 7 - Jayden H - Nominated by Miss Ackers for excellent effort in Geography.
Year 8 - Daniel W-B - Nominated by Mr Taylor for excellent analysis of Beethoven's 9th symphony.
Year 9 - Harvey H - Nominated by Mrs Elliott for 100% pass rate on AR.
Year 10 - Jack S - Nominated by Mr Eccles for excellent response to 12 mark exam question.
Year 11 - Sophia T - Nominated by Mrs Massey for excellent result on most recent test.

The Weekly Challenge
These short general knowledge quizzes are set fortnightly as part of 
Friday's Learning for Life lesson.  

Pupils in Year 7-10 are given this as a homework assignment, via MS Teams, to 
revise for the test at the end of the week.  The content of these quizzes will enhance 
learning across all subjects and widen Tear 2 vocabulary.

Here's today's challenge.  Parents - How would you get on?

1. 	 Who wrote Charlie and the Chocolate Factory?
2. 	 What is a geologic time scale? 
3. 	 What does the ‘circumference’ of a circle mean? ​
4. 	 When was Preston North End Football Club founded?
5. 	 What is the Royal British Legion? ​
6. 	 Who invented the vacuum flask / thermos flask? ​
7. 	 What does the French verb ‘avoir’ mean?
8. 	 What does ‘suffuse’ mean?​
9. 	 Choose and rewrite the correct spelling of the word that means ‘divide / cause to move apart’. Seprate, 	
	 seperate, separate.
10. 	 If you double click on a word in a digital document, what happens? ​ Answers on page 15
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Every week teachers will introduce a 
new word to pupils in their Learning For 
Life 'Challenge Day' lesson.

Teachers will clearly explain the literacy 
tip of the week and will reference the 
Word of the Week in their lessons.  
Pupils will be challenged about them in 
curriculum time.  Achievement points 
are awarded for correct use of Word of 
the Week.

Pupils: Make sure you have checked 
through your work to ensure you have 
applied the literacy tip correctly.

Year 7 Autumn Term - Theme: ‘Starting as we mean to go on’
Without harm

Year 8 Autumn Term - Theme: ‘Celebrating our difference’ 
Cyberbullying

Year 9 Autumn Term - Theme: ‘Finding my voice’
Breaking down language

Year 10 Autumn Term - Theme: ‘Owning my journey’
The labour market

Year 11 Autumn Term - Theme: ‘Breaking down the journey’
Career pathways

On the curriculum w/c 23 November

At Penwortham Priory Academy 
the Learning for Life curriculum is 
designed to support the promotion 
of excellence for pupils and do all it 
can to improve their life chances.

Pupils have two 20 minute Learning 
for Life lessons each week where they 
will participate in the curriculum shown 
opposite.  

Where you will learn things you will need and will use, now 
and in the future.
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BAE Systems Apprenticeships
UK Virtual Career Open Events
To find out more about our existing apprenticeship opportunities, please register for one of the virtual career 
open events by selecting here.  Each Scheme has 4 dates to choose from.

Dates of Event        Time of Event     
• 16th Nov 2020 • 8th Dec 2020 • 27th Jan 2021 • 18th Feb 2021   18.30 - 19.30 
Level 3 Business Administrator & Level 3 Supply Chain Practitioner 
 
• 17th Nov 2020 • 9th Dec 2020 • 28th Jan 2021 • 15th Feb 2021   18.30 - 19.30 
L3/L4 Technician & L3 Craft/ Level 3 Aircraft Maintenance

• 18th Nov 2020 • 10th Dec 2020 • 25th Jan 2021 • 16th Feb 2021   18.30 - 19.30 
Project Management Degree & Project Control Degree & Finance & CMI
& Human Resources Higher Apprenticeship

• 19th Nov 2020 • 7th Dec 2020 • 26th Jan 2021 • 17th Feb 2021   18.30 - 19.30 
EDAS Software & EDAS Aerospace

Please note, you must register a place in order to attend the Career Open Events.
Our apprentice application window opens on the 1st November 2020 until the
28th February 2021. You can pre-register your interest and apply online at:
www.baesystems.com/apprenticeships

Our apprentices are our future
so we invest in theirs
We offer comprehensive, high-quality training with support from people passionate about             
 nurturing talent and developing skills, paid-for top qualifications and hands-on  
 experience in world-class projects and products.

 Whether you are interested in engineering or business, we have a variety of exciting  
 roles for you across a wide range of levels.

  Could you be our next Avatar?

Connect via social media/online
www.baesystems.com

Priory's Careers Adviser, Mrs Khan, continues to 
be in school every Friday for careers appointments 
and drop-in sessions.  Mrs Khan is based EN8 for 
Year 11 pupils.

Any pupil wishing to meet with Mrs Khan can see 
their head of year to make an appointment or parents/
pupils can email s.khan@priory.lancs.sch.uk

Pupils may wish to discuss various post 16 career 
pathways via college or apprenticeships, training 
programmes, college applications, work experience, 
CV and personal statements. 

BAE SYSTEMS 
Career Open 
Events 2020/21
You'll be at the start of an exciting journey 
where you'll see the organisation design, 
develop, produce and deliver the next 
generation of combat aircraft. You’ll be 
creating technologies for aircraft which will 
be flying for decades to come - securing 
the skies over the UK and around the 
world today, and in the future.

To find out more about BAE Systems' 
existing 
apprenticeship 
opportunities, 
please register 
for one of their 
virtual career 
open events 
(see poster, left) 
using the link 
below. 

www.
smartsurvey.
co.uk/s/
C7BCFR

For further information, case studies and 
to download their Advanced, Higher and 
Degree Apprenticeships guide, go to

www.baesystems.com/en/careers/
careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships/air/air-
apprentice-career-open-events

mailto:s.khan@priory.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/C7BCFR
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/C7BCFR
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/C7BCFR
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/C7BCFR
http://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships/air/air-apprentice-career-open-events
http://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships/air/air-apprentice-career-open-events
http://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships/air/air-apprentice-career-open-events
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Answers to this 
week's Friday 
Challenge.

1.	 Roald Dahl.​

2.	 Periods of time 

that have been 

identified through the study of physical rock 

layers e.g. Cretaceous, Triasic, Jurassic.​

3.	 The measurement of the outer perimeter.​

4.	 1880.​

5.	 A charity that supports former members of 

the armed forces and their families.​

6.	 Sir James Dewar in 1892​

7.	 To have​

8.	 Gradually spread through or over.​

9.	 Separate. ​

10.	 The whole word is selected and you can 

apply any action to it you wish. 

Applications Now Open

With a 500-year history of high academic standards, QEGS Blackburn is now a free 
co-educational school welcoming applicants from across Lancashire.

 
If you are in Year 11, we invite you to apply to our Sixth Form,  

which offers a comprehensive range of A levels, small class sizes and 
outstanding personal development opportunities.

QEGSblackburn.com/sixth
@ QEGS_Blackburn /QEGSBlackburn

To view our video tours and apply for September 2021, visit our website.

A-Level Study at QEGS Sixth Form

To view their latest introduction video go to:

www.youtube.com/watch?v=yO9ujNUD29Q

To find out more about their sixth form please go to their 
tour page via their website at www.qegsblackburn.com/
sixth-form-tour.  On there you will find videos from faculty 
leads, as well as welcome videos from the Head and Head 
of Sixth Form.

Applications can be completed online at:

www.qegsblackburn.com/admissions/sixth-form  

www.qegsblackburn.com/sixth

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yO9ujNUD29Q
http://www.qegsblackburn.com/sixth-form-tour
http://www.qegsblackburn.com/sixth-form-tour
http://www.qegsblackburn.com/admissions/sixth-form  
http://www.qegsblackburn.com/sixth

